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Editorial 

The hand behind terrorism 

While attention has been focussed on the March 20 

poison gas attack in Japan, it is instructive to recognize 
how the activities of Greenpeace are operating in tan
dem with the international media coverage centering 
on the Aum Supreme Truth sect as the leading suspects 
in the subway terror. Both operations aim to create the 
maximum chaos and destabilization within Japan and 
in Asia generally. 

Who is the puppet-master? In last week's EIR 
(p. 36), we pointed to growing evidence that the British 
oligarchy bears ultimate responsibility for the acts of 
"blind terrorism" perpetrated in Tokyo. 

In the case of Greenpeace, we have extensively 
documented the role of Prince Philip and the oligarchic 
planning committee known as the Club of the Isles. It 
is the Windsor family, on behalf of an international 
oligarchy, which is at the center of operations intended 
to destroy the nation-state (see EIR, Oct. 28, 1994, 

"The Coming Fall of the House of Windsor"). 
Japan is now a target of the environmentalist move

ment worldwide, according to the propaganda issued 
by the environmentalist groups themselves. Not only is 
the Japanese nuclear industry under attack, but also 
logging and mining operations, and chemical and fish
ing industries. In the eyes of the puppet-masters, the 
Japanese have committed a serious sin: They have so 
far been unwilling to destroy their physical economy at 
the same rate as has occurred in Prince Philip's base of 
operations in the British Isles. 

Mitsubishi has been singled out for attack by the 
Greens as far afield as the Amazon, the United States, 
Canada, Siberia, Australia, New Guinea, and Indone
sia. Its plants have been sabotaged, and terrorism has 
included bombings of its plant and equipment. 

While many environmentalist groups are involved 
in such terrorist acts, the unique thing about 
Greenpeace is the paramilitary nature of its operations. 
For example, in January and February, it deployed 
ships and helicopters against the Japanese shipping 
fleet. The group's major focus, however, has been 
against Japanese reprocessing of plutonium fuel. 
Greenpeace's ship MV Solo is currently tracking a ship
ment of plutonium waste on its still-undisclosed route 

64 National 

from a French reprocessing plant to its country of ori
gin, Japan. 

When we reflect upon the kind of mentality evi
denced by the puppet-masters who deploy groups such 
as Greenpeace, we visualize the face of the man who 
said of himself: "In the event that I am reincarnated, I 
would like to return as a deadly virus, in order to contrib
ute something to solve overpopulation." These are 
Prince Philip's sentiments, �s stated in his 1986 Fore
word to Fleur Cowles's book People as Animals,. 

Every time we read of innocent people being massa
cred, we must reflect on the deeper issues involved and 
the true face of evil. We are involved in a life-and
death struggle, indeed, a wlU'. The use of the weapon 
of seemingly aimless terro�, such as that used in the 
poison-gas incident, or the more targeted violence 
against ships carrying plutonium, is not an instance 
of isolated violence, and certainly not a sociological 
phenomenon. Rather, it is irregular warfare being 
waged against the nation-state. 

Japan, along with Chinaiand other nations, is being 
targeted for fear that it will line up in the American 
camp, at a time when the international financial system 
is disintegrating and decisions must be made about a 
new world financial system.: 

The real target of the oligarchs who are running this 
war is civilization itself. They hope that by orchestrat
ing a chaotic environment ih which "random," unpro
voked violence becomes the norm, they can impose 
their will and replace the republican nation-state. 

They cannot be allowed to reverse the great 
achievement of the Renaissance, which created a Chris
tian civilization based upol1 the nation-state. A first 
step in defeating terrorism is to recognize that, while 
terrorists must be identifie� and stopped, terrorism it
self will only be wiped out {vhen we have defeated the 
evil force exemplified by th� British monarchy resident 
in London. A small group of oligarchs cannot defeat an 

organized force of men and women who know that 
they are defending not only their homes, but the very 
civilization which allows us to realize our purpose here 
on earth, as men and women created in the living image 
of God. 
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